

AIDA COMMITTEE MEETING

CORRESPONDENCE REPORT FROM 11 March -

CORRESPONDENCE IN

| NO | DATE RECEIVED | SOURCE | DESCRIPTION | ACTION |
|----|---------------|---|--|--------|
| 1 | 11/03/20 | Janet Harvey, Angelsea Community Network | Agreeing to be part of Community Alliance along GOR | |
| 2 | 11/3/20 | Adam Rudy | Email to SCS about surveyor in Bambra Road looking at water flows from hillside properties to the floodplain. Response from SCS saying they employed them but no works planned at this stage. | |
| 3 | 11/3/20 | David Quin | VEC boundary review documentation | |
| 4 | 12/3/20 | Nick Helliwell, SCS | Advice that the Hearing of Submissions about the bridge application will be heard on April 21 with a decision at the Council meeting on April 28. | |
| 5 | 12/3/20 | VEC | Acknowledgement of request to speak at Hearing of Submissions. | |
| 6 | 14/3/20 | Email from Margot Smith, Tony Revell and Keith Baillie about AGM cancellation | Prudent and correct response and aligns with Council actions. Thanks | |
| 7 | 15/3/20 | David Ford | Would we have 500 at AGM? May be better to hold AGM now probably have to wait 4-6 months. | |
| 8 | 16/3/20 | Nick Helliwell, SCS planning | AIDA request to make a submission at bridge Hearing of Submissions meeting noted | |
| 9 | 24/3/20 | Nick Helliwell, SCS planning | The Hearing of Submissions meeting scheduled for the 21 April 2020 has been cancelled; however there is the opportunity to expand on written submissions at any time before council determines the application. | |
| 10 | 25/3/20 | Shaaun Briggs, SCS | All Council <u>skate parks, playgrounds, bike parks and tennis courts are now closed</u> until further notice. On-site signage will be installed in the coming days confirming closures of these facilities. These extraordinary restrictions reflect the severity of the situation. Staying at home is the best way to reduce your risk and contribute to preventing transmission of COVID-19 within the community. | |

| | | | | |
|----|---------|----------------------------|--|--|
| 11 | 26/3/20 | ALCOA CCN Feb | Minutes and summary snapshot from the February meeting. Two sets of minutes: one regarding Alcoa's rehabilitation of the mine and power station site and the other for the Eden Project update. | |
| 12 | 26/3/20 | Regina Gleeson, Ecologic | <p>Ecologic is permitted to canoe and SUP on the Painkalac Creek and we would like to see its natural qualities preserved and not compromised by the actions of one user.</p> <p>We don't have photos of that part of the creek at the turning circle. Please find attached some photos of the section north of Butler's Bend. Feel free to use these. We hope you can keep us in the loop of any developments in this planning proposal.</p> | |
| 13 | 26/3/20 | Mark Giddens, SCS | Advice that traffic count in Phillip Street will not be done until 'normal' traffic conditions resume. | |
| 14 | 27/3/20 | Planning applications SCS | Two emails with photos to supplement submission to application 19/0409 received. | |
| 15 | 27/3/20 | Margot Smith SCS | <p>We did not have our March Meeting and are looking at how meetings can continue. Legislation currently requires physical attendance.</p> <p>We have suspended public 'consultation'. With regard to the planning matters I am confident no decisions will be made on matters where objections need to be heard. Whether that happens through deferring or using video links I cant answer at the moment. The matter of applicants using the 'failure to make a decision' to take things to VCAT needs to be dealt with.</p> <p>You are right about the democratic process - really important, and I see no reason to abandon it for the planning matters. Might need be a little less democratic re staying at home and socially distancing.</p> | |
| 16 | 1/3/20 | Margot Smith, Tony Revell, | On-line meeting set up by SCS via Zoom. The Shire has established a 10 person | |

| | | | | |
|----|--------|---|---|--|
| | | Lynne Hume, Lauren Watt (SCS) Liz Wood, Mary Bremner, Jo Murray, Joey, Marty Maher, Geoff Brown, Libby Stapleton, Samantha George | Community Support Team to help with any issues during the lockdown. Lynne Hume and Lauren Watt are servicing the Anglesea, Aireys, Fairhaven, Lorne area. The Shire wanted to tap into existing community networks. The meeting lasted an hour and discussed issues such as beach closures, travellers to the area, social media and the need for people to be kind | |
| 17 | 1/3/20 | Lynne Hume SCS (This is to go to AIDA members) | <p>Surf Coast Shire have established a Community Support Team to help our communities through the COVID 19 Pandemic.</p> <p>The Community Support Team will be working with communities helping them address issues at a local level, promote wellbeing and building resilience during and after this crisis. The Community Support Team are adopting a place based, community development approach. The team will connect with but not replace existing Council business units and services.</p> <p>Lynne Hume and Lauren Watt will be working across Anglesea, Aireys Inlet to Lorne. Lynne and Lauren can be contacted by phone or email:</p> <p>Lynne Hume 0447 333 775 lhume@surfcoast.vic.gov.au</p> <p>Lauren Watt 0407 879 048 lwatt@surfcoast.vic.gov.au</p> | |
| | | | | |

CORRESPONDENCE OUT

| NO | DATE | TO | DESCRIPTION |
|----|---------|---|---|
| 1 | 7/3/20 | AIDA members | AIDA Newsletter March 2020 Advice that the AGM will be held on Saturday 4 April at 2.30 pm. To be followed by a "What if" discussion about traffic management and evacuation plans in the event of a bushfire. There will be representatives from the Surf Coast Shire's Community Emergency Management, Parks Victoria, DELWP, CFA and VicPol. |
| 2 | 10/3/20 | Liz Price Jo Birley GORRT | AIDA Briefing Thanks for visiting AIDA. Committee enjoyed backgrounder on GORRT, response to the Government Action Plan for the Visitor Economy and insight into the collaboration with key stakeholders along the coast. AIDA reassured about GORRT's focus on the management of visitation numbers and dispersal despite some differences about management. Agree that there is considerable scope to improve product supply and quality visitor experiences. Hope the discussion will serve as a solid start to building a collaboration between AIDA and GORRT around the support for sustainable tourism. |
| 3 | 12/3/20 | Planning SCS | 115 Bimbadeen Drive, Fairhaven – Hearing of Submissions CA to advise Council that AIDA will make a submission. |
| 4 | 11/3/20 | VEC David Quin | Submission about Ward boundary review. Objecting to proposed Painkalac Creek boundary between Fairhaven and Aireys Inlet. |
| 5 | 11/3/20 | Aireys Inlet primary School | Request to include the AGM flyer in their next newsletter. |
| 6 | 15/3/20 | Emails to Keith Baillie, Margot Smith, Tony Revell and Nick Guyett at SCS | Advice that the AGMA and forum have been postponed. |
| 7 | 15/3/20 | AIDA members | Advice the AGM and forum have been postponed and advice about Shire meetings to hear bridge application submissions and make a decision. |
| 8 | 16/3/20 | Aireys Primary School | Please do not use flyer as previously requested. |
| 9 | 16/3/20 | David Ford | AGM postponed as the prudent thing to do. Have contacted Consumer Affairs and can hold later in the year. |
| 10 | 25/3/20 | Regina Gleeson, Ecologic | No doubt you received the email yesterday telling us the Hearing of Submissions has been cancelled and that we can expand on our submissions. AIDA |

| | | | |
|----|---------|-----------------------------|--|
| | | | is interested in taking up this offer and would like to send some photos of the creek and 'turning circle'. It would be excellent to have some photos of stand- up paddle boarders on the creek as well. Would you have any photos like this on file that you could send to me to send to the council – or would you be able to organize to have some taken next time you have a group on the creek? |
| 11 | 26/3/20 | Regina Gleeson. Ecologic | <p>Thanks very much for the photos. I will see if one of our members can get some of the turning circle and send them all into council to support our application. I will mention that they have been supplied by Ecologic if that's OK.</p> <p>We too have been very concerned about the barbed wire and white droppers and have raised this with Blazing Saddles but with no result. We have also raised these issues, and the impact of the horse manure on water quality.</p> <p>Very happy to try and keep you in the loop – and of course we would welcome your membership of AIDA. (\$20 for a family, \$10 for one.)</p> |
| 12 | 26/3/20 | Mark Giddens | Thanks for the advice re Phillip Street traffic count. |
| 13 | 26/3/20 | Mary Anne Boyd-Squiers | Forwarded email from Mark Giddens |
| 14 | 27/3/20 | Margot Smith, SCS | We had notification that the Hearing of Submissions has been cancelled. Why can't this be done via a video conferencing app such as Zoom? Aren't the hearings an important part of the democratic process? And what happens with the actual council meetings? |
| 15 | 27/3/20 | Planning applications SCS | Emails with photos to supplement submission to application 19/0409 sent. |
| 16 | 31/3/20 | Thy Nguyen | Wondering if you have had a chance to progress our issues with Maria. We have our monthly meeting on Friday – using Zoom so will be a bit different. Look forward to hearing from you. |

NEWSLETTERS

| NO | DATE | FROM | DESCRIPTION |
|-----------|-------------|-------------|-----------------------------|
| 1 | 19/3/20 | ANGAIR | Closure of operations |
| 2 | 25/3/20 | ANGAIR | On line plant sales halted. |